
	  

	  

September 18, 2014 
Meet Your Congressman 

Kevin Cramer will be at the Woodworth Fire Hall, October 7th, 10:30 AM – 2:30 
PM on October 7th.  Now is your chance to meet him in persona and discuss with 
him anything that’s on your mind.   

He’s the only politician in North Dakota willing to take on the Child Abuse/Child 
Trafficking issues in Indian Country. That says a lot to me. No politician is perfect, 
but when you find one that has the guts to take on a very well-established system of 
corruption and risk his seat to do it, that’s the fighter you want in Congress.  

If he’s willing to take that on, he’s willing to take anything on. You have an issue you 
would like to discuss with him, he’s approachable and he’s intelligent and he listens. 
He also acts on behalf of his constituents.   

One of the more corrupt, incompetent figureheads out on the rez has tried to paint 
him as an abusive racist, but she herself has fallen into more piles of stinking 
disgrace than I can count at this point. Her credibility is zero.  

The campaign against him has been more of a campaign against anyone 
questioning the corrupt or investigating the abuses, and corruption within the Tribal 
Social Services and the BIA, too many of which have lead to the deaths of children, 
on the rez.  But, despite the opposition, false accusations and extreme 
exaggerations of what he has said or done, he has steadfastly persevered to break 
open the walls of corruption and demand protection for the children and justice for 
those who have been abused.   

He’s still working at that, despite the political pressure and political opposition to his 
efforts.  That Takes Courage.  

So, go and talk to him, about that, or anything. There are issues that concern North 
Dakotans on several levels: Oil, fracking, Man Camps, Agriculture, Workplace safety 
and protections… he’s there to represent you.  That’s all you can ever expect from 
someone you elect.  

Oh, I forgot to mention, there are Free Hamburgers for Lunch at that meeting. Make 
mine a cheeseburger with onions and jalapeños!  

Yes, I’m still a foaming at the mouth Registered Democrat that thinks the GOP has 
collectively lost its way, but I know a good representative when I see one.  Anyone 
not willing to investigate and demand justice and a plan to put an end to the child 
abuse, is not someone that cares about you now or the future that shapes up under 
their watch.  I have seen only political  *Mexican Hat dances from the North Dakota 
Democrats on this one. 
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*Those not familiar with Mexican Hat Dance, the hat is thrown on the floor and the 
music plays, the singers sing and the dancers stomp and clap all around the hat but 
never touch it.  Heitkamp is a great example of Mexican Hat Dancing technique.  

So, if it is an issue that concerns you that you feel is important, take it up with 
Cramer.  He does more than just ‘listen’.  

Twofer 

I was thrilled to hear that people on the rez are asking for yard signs to show their 
support for Cramer.  It’s a twofer: They show support for Cramer and they get to 
publicly post a slap at Melissa Merrick-Brady and her over the top drama.  I would 
also suggest, for those wishing to make a clearer statement about Ms. Brady that 
they make their own Yard Signs with a ‘fainting couch’ prominently displayed. Post 
that in your yard.  

Mystified McDonald 

Poor Russ McDonald. He’s being recalled and he has no clue why, so he says. 
Claims he didn’t even have an inkling that it was in the works. So, let’s add “Stupid” 
to the rest of his crimes:  

As the Director of the Elders’ Program, he failed to get a single grant because he did 
not properly file any of the grants on behalf of the tribe and the Elder’s program is 
now in a shambles with Elders unable to even get transportation to their medical 
appointments, and the meals have been cut out.  
 
This from a man who claims to have a PhD? What in? BTW, even though he failed 
to secure those grants he was still paid the bonuses on top of his salary as if he had 
successfully achieved those bonuses.  

He tampered with the St. Mike’s re-vote, twice: Letting them have the re-vote and 
then cancelling it on them twice.  

He lied to congress about the conditions in Tribal Social Services, and he lied about 
Thomas Sullivan, saying that Sullivan had not responded to him when he had, and 
that Sullivan was offered a job with the tribe, which was laughable at best.  

He has put the least qualified person possible, as the Director of Tribal Social 
Services, Melissa Merrick-Brady, who is at best clueless. Clueless when she 
testified before congress and could not answer a single question, and humiliated 
when she spoke at United Tribes a few weeks ago, to a conference of Social 
Workers, who gave her a drubbing.  She was a failure, and blatantly corrupt as the 
Victims’ Assistance Director, and is even worse at Tribal Social Services Director, 
which actually requires basic qualifications, of which she has none.  
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He was instrumental in the firing of several long time directors from various 
departments and handing those jobs over to less-than qualified people who are less 
apt to question the corruption and misbehavior.  

He has allowed two of the Tribal Councilors, Mardell Lewis and Joel Redfox, both 
married to other people, to openly carry on an affair, travel together, fail to show up 
at meetings, etc.  

On top of it all, he never should have been allowed to run for any office because he 
was not an enrolled member of SLN for the required 1 yr. prior to holding office. 
(Again, see Doug Longie, Election Board corruption).  

That’s just a short and recent list. If people were not so desperate to get rid of 
Roger, who really needed to go, Russ would never have been placed in there.  

Russ is ‘stunned’ by all this. I guess he thought you’d buy his BS forever?  

No one believes a word he says because he’s been caught in too many outright, 
stupid lies. He’s as big an embarrassment to the tribe, if not moreso, than is Melissa 
Merrick-Brady.  

The Tribe has been up in arms, passing around and signing petitions and showing 
up to vote on those recalls, several times in the past two years.  There’s going to be 
more petitions and more recalls until the corruption is rooted out. Those who get into 
office should know by now, that SLN is not going to lie down and just take it 
anymore.  If you are corrupt or incompetent, there will be a recall and people will 
show up.  

Russ is counting on people showing up to support him 10:00 AM, Monday 
September 22, in the Casino Auditorium. He has taken the tribe even further 
downhill and embarrassed the Good People of Spirit Lake, one too many times.  
From what I have seen, even his own family is disgusted with him. I want number 
tallies as soon as you get them, folks.  

I know it is tedious to keep having recalls, but until there is firm legal action to 
remove all the corrupt (you can start with Doug Longie and his gang), this is how it 
has to be. Your elected leaders may be (for now) corrupt and incompetent, but by 
showing up on the recalls, you show you are not their fools.  

I strongly suggest you have someone of integrity in mind to replace him with.  
Otherwise, we’ll be going back to this in a very short time.  He absolutely needs to 
go, just like Roger, he’s a stain.  

You know where to find me.  

~Cat 


